TOYKI SILVERCRAFT WEST - GENERAL MEETING

March 21, 2023

Members Present - Kathy Estes, Sandra Forsey, Rita Irwin, Nancy Cutting

Absent - Nate Dennis, Bob Stoppelman

Meeting called to order by Kathy Estes @ 9:05 am

Minutes Approved for - February 14, 2023

Treasurers Report - February we lost \$550. We had no new memberships sounds, replenish silver sales and bought 2 new kilns. If you wish to read this report it is posted on the blue board by Bob Stoppelman.

Committee Liaison Reports -

Monitoring - Linda Rusch Reminded us about safety. If someone falls down or passes out do not pick them up call 911. Monitors please be aware of people coming in and how do you spell greet like greet people greet them with a smile.

Social committee - Jackie Marra reminded us about our spring fling luncheon on Thursday March 30th. Come around 11:30 and visit. Lunch will be served at noon.

Happy hour on Monday April 3rd is cancelled.

Equipment - John Burbank Has ordered some new things. There is one of the Shakers acting up and someone was grinding a copper bracelet sideways. John and Nate Dennis have been working on cleaning up the tool room. In the near future he is going to plan a Saturday and put everything in the tool room out on the tables and sort through them. They will be looking for volunteers.

Classes - Susan Shellabarger said she would like to teach another fold in forming class before she leaves. There are a couple of other classes in the blue binder in April. Looking for people to share their talents and teach a class.

<u>Old business</u> - Nobody wants the two cash registers or the big flat display case. Sandra Forsey will look at other ways to dispose of the cash registers. Kathy Estes is going to check with the library to see if they're interested in having it.

New Business

Kathy Estes is asking for permission to turn in the CR13 form before July 1st. We are asking the rec center to update us to the current standards. They will pay for cabinets, tables, flooring, ceiling, countertops, and paint. They said that it will run around 500,000 to \$600,000 for the remodel. We will submit the CR13 form to the rec center. The rec center manager and general manager need to approve it. Once that's done the facility manager will start working with the club on all the details. Linda Rusch made a motion to submit the CR13 form, Jackie Marra seconded. It passed.

We had words of wisdom from Harry bean.

Next meeting is on Thursday April 20th, in the club.

Meeting Adjourned - 9:30 AM